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MANITOWOC COUNTY 

LAND INFORMATION COUNCIL 

MEETING MINUTES OF June 14, 2023 

 
  

The meeting was called to order by Chair Tim Ryan at 9:00 a.m. in the Manitowoc County 

Communication and Technology Building, 1024 South 9th Street, Manitowoc. 

 

Members present: Jason Bolz, Aprille Calewarts, Amy Kocian, Jill Pope, Matt Randerson, Tim 

Ryan, Supervisor James Falkowski, and Supervisor Catherine Wagner. Kayla Beckerdite and 

Kristi Tuesburg were excused. 

 

Supervisor James Falkowski made a motion to approve the agenda; it was seconded by Amy 

Kocian and passed by unanimous vote. 

 

Matt Randerson forgot to print out the minutes, so Supervisor James Falkowski suggested 

approval upon the condition that they would be sent out and reviewed via email. Jason Bolz 

made a motion to conditionally approve the minutes; it was seconded by Amy Kocian and passed 

by unanimous vote. 

 

No correspondence was received. 

 

No members of the public wished to speak. 

 

Matt Randerson discussed the WLIP County Retained Fee/Grant Report. $225 of the training and 

education grant from 2021 and all of the 2022 training and education grant went towards sending 

employees to conferences in 2022. The entire $60,000 Strategic Initiative Grant (SIG) went 

towards Transcendent Technologies land records software. The majority of the Base Budget 

Grant (BBG) went towards employee salaries with some also going towards things such as GIS 

software maintenance fees, contracted GIS work, and office supplies. Matt Randerson made a 

motion to approve the 2022 Retained Fee/Grant Report; it was seconded by Aprille Calewarts 

and passed by unanimous vote. 

 

Matt Randerson discussed the current situation regarding current projects and the SIG. 

Manitowoc County acquired aerial photography in 2023 and has paid $29,320.80 of the total 

$48,868.00, leaving a remaining balance of $19,547.20. Manitowoc County also acquired QL1 

LiDAR in 2023 and has paid $45,566.00 of the total $70,730.00, leaving a remaining balance of 

$25,164.00. Between these projects, Manitowoc County must pay the remaining balance of 

$44,711.20 in 2024. Matt Randerson went on to say that at the recent Land Information Officers 

Network (LION) meetings, the state mentioned that the SIG would likely only be $10,000.00 in 

2024, much lower than the county typically receives. Since this program is funded with 

recording fees at the Register of Deeds across the state, the decrease in funding is the result of a 
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poor housing market. With the decrease in SIG funding, the current projects can no longer be 

funded on grants alone and may impact the amount of additional LiDAR enhancements or 

derivatives that the county is able to purchase. Supervisor James Falkowski asked if Ayres would 

be willing to decrease to cost of the culverts at all if the county is unable to pay their listed 

amount. Matt Randerson said that he would look into that. Jason Bolz then mentioned the 

possibility of seeing if other county departments or towns would be willing to help fund the 

project. With the reduction in SIG funds, Matt Randerson made a motion to spend the entirety of 

the 2024 SIG money on the 2023 aerial photography with the remaining money (if any) going 

towards the 2023 QL1 LiDAR project; it was seconded by Jill Pope and passed by unanimous 

vote. 

 

The next Land Information Council meeting is set to be held in June, 2024. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Supervisor James Falkowski at 9:30 a.m.; it was seconded by 

Supervisor Catherine Wagner and passed by unanimous vote. 

 

          Respectfully submitted, 

                                Matt Randerson 

     Manitowoc County GIS Coordinator      


